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Key Dates 

• W/C 9th October—Yr7 

&Yr12 Photos (Date 

TBC) 

• Sixth Form Open Even-

ing  

• Inset Day—20.10.23 

 

RAAC Update  

We are incredibly pleased to announce that the school is fully open from Monday. As a community 

we’ve been waiting for this news and we’re just happy that this positive news came this side of half 

term so we can get on with the business of supporting the students. 

FAQs 

Is there a plan for extra support? 

As you can imagine our priority has been to chase up the surveyor reports and getting the site ready 

for all students on Monday. Our next steps will be to look at what extra support can be put in place, 

prioritising the students with limited time in school i.e. our exam years, and then working back 

through the school. We hope to have more information on this shortly. The Headteacher will  

continue to meet with representatives from the DfE to champion this cause. 

Will practical subjects be able to resume quickly? 

Yes. No-one is chomping at the bit more than our practical subject teachers! 

Will the extra-curricular timetable resume in full? 

Yes, that is being pulled together now and will be communicated shortly. 

Will you be covering online material, again in class? 

Not necessarily. The curriculum is designed to have regular revision of material built into it., to help 

students break down revision and support long-term retention.  

We also have assessment windows coming up in the school calendars; assessments are a very useful 

teaching tool, they help us to understand issues with individual student understanding and the whole 

class.  

If an assessment identifies an area that needs to be revisited this will then be addressed by the class-

room teacher. Heads of Faculty also review assessment data, if they identify an area of concern across 

the year group they will then centrally put a plan in place to support the students. 

 

https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100092834206251
https://www.instagram.com/theappletonschool/


 

Shoutouts! 

DT 

 
Ms Bowles would like to give a huge congratulations to the 

Design and Technology Group 10B, who have all worked in-

credibly hard over the last few weeks at home. With special 

praise to the following students for the high standard of work 

they have completed already. 

 

Anthony Nguyen 

Jake Humphries 

Taylor Parmenter 

Lexi Roth 

SCIENCE 

Mr Hannan would like to give a shout out to Jake Judge, who has 

been excellent in Physics and trying incredibly hard every lesson! 

 



Shoutouts! 

ENGLISH 

Ms N Cox 

Jack Allen  

Jessica Verlander  

Both for fantastic work and outstanding effort in lessons  

 

Emmy Coldham  

Zane-Joel Lewis 

Both having high aspirations in English  

Ms Levey would like to Shout out to Megan Peacock in y11 for this 

fabulous piece of Macbeth homework please!  

 



Shoutouts! 

MATHS 

Ms S Cohen 
Would like to praise the following students for having such  

incredibly neat books and working so hard in lessons. These stu-

dents were encouraged to show their books to Mr Hannan at 

breaktime who was very impressed!! 

 

Well done: Ryley Cheesman, Stephany Sandu, and Alicia Morton 



Sports Achievement  

Just wanted to give a shout out to our U16 Netball Squad who 
have been together mostly since Year 7 (and trained all through 

COVID despite not having matches).  

 

They played in the county qualifying tournament today and beat 
Belfairs, Westcliff  High and King John to go through to the 

County Champs. This hasn't happened for a fair number of  

years.  

 

Many of  the year 11 girls regularly helped with the younger years' 

training and a couple have umpired at district rallies for the 

younger girls.  

 

Year 11     Year  10 

Elise Bryant   Lexi Dobroch 

Olivia Conway    Jess Stafford 

Issy Hilz 

Matilda Wright 

Lilly Wright 

Urte Sabulyte 

Ava Goodwin 

Erykah Haggar 
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2023 Christmas  Card House  Competition 

Following the success of last year's design, the Christmas card House competi-
tion where two of our students' cards was our official Christmas card and sent 
out to over 100 associates of the school. We are delighted to announce that we 
will be running this competition again this year with an entry deadline of 
Wednesday 18th October 2023. This is open to all students in Key Stage Three. If 
your child is a keen artist and would like to enter this competition please en-
courage them to design a card of either A4 or A5 and hand this to the Art De-
partment teachers either Mr Barry or Miss Riley we will then judge the winner 
and announce them at the end of Term. The winner and runners-up will receive 
House Points and a reward. 



 

Newsletter Date: 6th November 

2023 Essex Local Offer Roadshows 
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2023 Performing Arts Extra Curricular during remote teaching 

Drama Club, Wednesday Afterschool. Offered to any students on site. 3pm-4pm in the gym. 
 
Harmonics, Thursday Afterschool. Students who have been invited to Harmonics can attend even if working 
from home on this day. Harmonics will start at a later time of 3.30pm-4.30pm to allow for travel and take 
place in i2. 
 
Dynamix, Thursday Afterschool. Students who have been invited to Dynamix can attend even if working 
from home on this day. Dynamix will start at a later time of 3.30pm-4.30pm to allow for travel and take 
place in the gym. 
 
Session Band, Friday Afterschool. Students who have been invited to Session Band can attend even if work-
ing from home on this day. Session Band will start at a later time of 3.30pm-4.30pm to allow for travel and 
take place in i3.  
 
Any questions please contact Mrs Edwards-Ricketts, Head of Performing Arts 

 

Update: One-to-one Instrumental lessons (with Essex Music Service) 

 

I would like to inform all instrumental pupils that their one-to-one instrumental lessons will still be deliv-

ered this term, and will be following the format below: 

 

For pupils who are working from home - your lesson will be as timetabled online with your 

instrumental tutor. 

You will be sent to your tutor’s Zoom Room details to join the meeting. (This will be sent to the appro-

priate parents/carers through SpeedAdmin). 

 

For pupils who are in school, your lesson will be rearranged to a later date. 

Your missed lessons will be made up across the term by your individual tutors and you will still be get-

ting your 10 lessons for the term. 

 

We are hoping that this setup will only be temporary till we are able to work out spacing within the 

school. Thank you once again for your patience and support through this arrangement. 

 

Any questions please contact Miss Thai, Head of Music 



Wellbeing and Mental Health Newsletter Date: 6th November 

We are excited to launch the new MindCare@Appleton website, spearhead by Ms Sangha our Head 

of Wellbeing and support. This webpage is for our students to help their wellbeing and mental 

health, and it is informed by the results from the Student Surveys conducted last term. 

 
Please click here to access it. students will need to log in using their school google accounts to  

access it.  

 

 

 

 

At the Appleton School, your child's emotional wellbeing is important to us. 

 
With the current situation in school, we understand that your child may be experiencing some  

anxiety, or have some worries adapting to some of the temporary changes we have had to make in 

school. 

 
If, you feel your child may need some support with their wellbeing, or would benefit from further 

intervention, then please feel free to contact me at the following email address: in-

fo@theappletonschool.org where it can then be forwarded onto Mrs Benson. 

 
Where appropriate, Mrs Benson will work with your child, either remotely or in person in order to 

support them. If necessary, Mrs Benson is able to signpost parents/carers to other members of staff 

or external organisations. 

 
May we remind you that if you have any Safeguarding concerns, then these should be directed to the 

school Safeguarding Team, in accordance with the school's Safeguarding Policy. This information can 

be found on the school website. 

 

https://sites.google.com/theappletonschool.org/mindcareappleton/home


 

PE Success’s Safeguarding 



 

Anyone for Tennis? 



Careers Newsletter 

Newsletter Date: 6th November  
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BTSA Recruitment 

Newsletter Date: 6th November  



South Essex College — SEN Open Event & Newsletter 

Newsletter Date: 6th November  

South Essex College Group would like to invite students and their parents/guardians to their SEN 

Open event at Southend College on Thursday 12th October between 5-7pm.  

 

 
Please follow the link to access this article and their newsletter: https://southessexcollege.cmail20.com/

t/r-e-ttujlya-nzthjley-h/ 

On Saturday October 7th Hadleigh Library are hosting Love your Library Day for Teens to raise awareness 

of the many free services they can access simply by having a library card. 

 
In addition, there will be a drop-in creative writing session which if successful could become a regular 

group held in the library. 

 
Hadleigh Library is a welcoming and safe space for young people offering study space, free WiFi and com-

puter access, free access to audio and e-books, and of course access to thousands of print items from 

over 200 libraries. 

Love Your Library Day - Event Hadleigh Library 

https://southessexcollege.cmail20.com/t/r-e-ttujlya-nzthjley-h/
https://southessexcollege.cmail20.com/t/r-e-ttujlya-nzthjley-h/
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01268 794215 
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info@theappletonschool.org 
 

Website: 

www.theappletonschool.org 
 

THE APPLETON 

SCHOOL 

Autumn Term Dates 

Friday 20th October non pupil day  

Monday 23rd October– 27th October Half Term 

Wednesday 20th December last day of term 

 

GCSE Revision Resources 

 

We have provided a wide range of resources to aid your son/daughter when it comes to 

their revision for each of their examination subjects.  

http://www.theappletonschool.org/students/revision-resources 

 
Quick Links 

 
Edulink 

 

ParentMail 
 

Google Drive 

 
Satchel One 

 
Microsoft Teams 

 
Never Acceptable 

 

 

A-Level Revision Resources 

We have provided a wide range of resources to aid your son/daughter when it comes to 

their revision for each of their examination subjects.  

http://www.theappletonschool.org/sixth-form/student-life/ks5-resources 

Spring  Term Dates 

Thursday 4th January 24  students return 

Monday 19th February –23rd February  Half  Term 

Friday 8th March  non pupil day 

Thursday 28th march  last day of  term 

Summer Term Dates 

Monday 15th April  students return 

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Monday 27th May-31st  May Half Term 

Friday 19th July last day of term 

http://www.theappletonschool.org/sixth-form/student-life/ks5-resources
http://www.theappletonschool.org/students/revision-resources
https://www.edulinkone.com/#!/login
https://pmx.parentmail.co.uk/#core/login
https://accounts.google.com/AccountChooser?service=writely
https://www.satchelone.com/
https://teams.microsoft.com/
https://swgfl.org.uk/whisper/tas1/
http://www.theappletonschool.org/sixth-form/student-life/ks5-resources

